Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Woodbastwick, Ranworth and Panxworth which took place Wednesday 3rd May 2017 in Woodbastwick village hall

In attendance

Kit Cator (Chair)

KC
Stuart Goodall

SG


Vivienne Adshead

VA
Andrew Lee 


AL

Douglas MacKay

DM
Eileen Oliver (Clerk)
EO

Two residents and Broadland District Councillor Frank O'Neill also attended.

1.  
Apologies


County Councillor Tom Garrod

2.
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th May 2016


Agreed and signed as a true record.

3.
Matters arising from these minutes


None.

4.
Police report from Acle Safer Neighbourhood team


Two crimes had been reported in the parish. 

5.
Report from Norfolk County Councillor


County Councillor Tom Garrod submitted an interesting report on the progress 
of 
the County Council during the last financial year.

6.
Report from Broadland District Councillor Frank O'Neill


Devolution & the Mayor 


During the early part of the year much energy was expended over the creation of a 
new tier of local government run by local political heads and a lord mayor. Some 
Westminster powers would be exercised locally and more money would be provided 
to spend locally. New Anglia LEP announced that £750M of new funding would be 
provided. Broadland  strongly supported the deal. However it was controversial and 
other councils rejected it, so the offer was withdrawn. 


Greater Norwich Local Plan


The current local plan is the Joint Core Strategy, which is under review. In or about 
2020 the JCS will be replaced by the Greater Norwich Local Plan.  Like other 
councils, Broadland cannot meet the land supply targets. Locally the burden is seen 
to be carried by Blofield and Brundall.  A possible solution involves extending the 
Norwich Policy Area across Norwich, South Norfolk and Broadland. The theory says 
that if the NPA is expanded this way the requirements will be met, meaning local plan 
policies would prevail everywhere. There is no guarantee this scheme will achieve 
the desired result and there is some resistance among parishes.


Planning


There have been a number of complaints regarding failure to enforce breaches of 
planning control within the Ward.  Enforcement is discretionary.  Currently all 
decisions lie with the enforcement team.  I have circulated a draft regulation for 
referring complaints to a new Planning Enforcement 
subcommittee for review. 
Overview & Scrutiny Committee will review the operation of planning enforcement 
generally.


Business Rates & Council Tax


Historically the source of local income was Business Rates, Council Tax and 
Government subsidy. Soon there will be no Government subsidy. We shall have to 
operate on locally generated income. Business rates depend on Rateable Value, 
which is set independently by the District Valuer Service. For the first time in six 
years 
Broadland has increased Council Tax. The uplift is 4.5% for a Band D home. 


The Northern Distributor Road 


The contract completion date is March 2018 but the construction team have set 
themselves the earlier target of traffic using the road by Christmas. It is hoped it will 
provide a measure of relied for Woodbastwick and Panxworth especially during the 
sugar beet season. 


A47 improvements. 


On 18th April I attended the last presentation by Highways England regarding the 
dualing of the road from Blofield to North Burlingham/Acle.  


Whichever route is selected will involve junctions at the Eastern end of Yarmouth 
Road, Blofield and at White House; neither the junction for the Windle nor Cucumber 
Lane form part of this project; The designers are aware of the importance of North - 
South crossings such as Lingwood Road. 

7.
Parish Council Report – Chairman (Kit Cator)


In March 2017 I took over from Sue Hitchcock, who resigned from the chair and as 
a councillor in February, as I had been elected vice chair at our 2016 AGM.  I would 
like to thank her for her service as Chairman over the preceding four years and the 
hard work that it entailed. One of her legacies will be the adoption by Norfolk County 
Council of the Ranworth to Panxworth and Panxworth church footpaths.


It is very necessary also to thank all our councillors, Vivienne Adshead, Stuart 
Goodall, Andrew Lee, Douglas Mackay and Zoe Abbitt who sadly has resigned from 
the Council as of this month. Thus we are looking for two additional councillors to 
replace Sue and Zoe as soon as possible.


Eileen Oliver, our Parish Clerk, also works tirelessly on our behalf and I must thank 
her for keeping accurate records and accounts, duly audited independently, as well 
as monitoring all the planning applications from Broadland DC and the Broads 
Authority and correspondence with these public bodies. Eileen also maintains our 
parish website which can be used to advertise events and reminders in the interests 
of local groups and people.


Last month we had confirmation that our bid for a new SAM 2 sign was approved 
under the Parish Partnership Scheme for installation particularly on the Salhouse 
Road straight at Panxworth and other sites along South Walsham Road where 
traffic has consistently speeded dangerously. This is the culmination of our 
Community Speedwatch Group’s activities over the past years and very many 
thanks are due to Vivienne Adshead our co-ordinator. The Parish Council will pay 
for half this sign cost on behalf of Panxworth residents which will be approximately 
£1,860.


Vivienne, Andrew and Douglas have also been attending meetings with our 
neighbouring parishes of Salhouse, Rackheath and Wroxham to address concerns 
about sugar beet lorry movements once the Norwich Northern Distributor Road is 
opened later this year. We hope these will be restricted to the NDR and the A47 
rather than allowing large vehicles to thunder through our parishes.


There are always issues concerning rubbish at Ranworth Staithe – in the winter with 
more than can be handled, and in the summer with litter left everywhere round the 
bins. We are trying to improve this and hope to get it right in 2017, but ask for 
resident patience. The broken flagpole has been reinstated.


The Parish Council comments on all planning matters and is consulted on many 
local and national issues as well as handling local problems within our villages. 
Residents are most welcome to attend our meetings which happen at 7.30 pm on 
the first Wednesday of every month (except August and December) alternately at 
Woodbastwick and Ranworth Village Halls. At these meetings we receive Police, 
District and County Council reports.

8.
Parish Clerk’s Financial Report – Eileen Oliver


The financial year ended with a balance of £526.24 in the current account and 

£6,716.75 in the savings account.  The report of income against expenditure is 
attached to these minutes.

9.
Parishioners Forum


One of the residents introduced herself as the parish tree warden.  She talked about 
the issues faced by trees in the parish, including the spread of ash die back.  It was 
agreed that she and the parish council will work closely together in the future.  Her 
report will be displayed on the parish website, when available.


A second resident asked if a log could be kept of all parish council responses to 
planning applications.  This was agreed.

10.
Any other business


None.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 2010 and was followed by the annual Parish Council meeting.

Signed: ….......................................................................  Date: …...................................

Chair

